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	RVJFC – 2010 Annual General Meeting
	

	
	

	DATE:
	3rd November 2010

	LOCATION:
	Woonona Bulli RSL Club

	
	

	COMMITTEE PRESENT:
	Garry Luyten (President); Andrew Hardy (Registrar); Mike Benn (Secretary); Ed McKeiver (Treasurer), Kerri Curren (Canteen); Troy Bray (Grounds); Stephen Smart (Roo Ball / Equipment); Jeff Charlsworth (Sponsorships). 

	
	

	MEMBERS:
	Linda Armstrong; Matt Bell; Julio Miranda; Tony Maddox; Nanetta McKeiver

	VISITORS:
	Nil

	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Nil

	DISTRIBUTION:
	All Present; all apologies; web site; 


Minutes recorded by GL

Meeting started – 7:30pm

Item 1 – 2009 AGM Minutes
MOTION: Confirmation of the 2009 AGM Minutes to be accepted.

Moved: M. Bell Seconded: E.McKeiver For:  All, Against: Nil. Motion carried.

Item 2 – President’s Report – Garry Luyten
Tonight marks the formal end to the operation of our club for the 2009-10 financial year and I think that overall we can class the year as a very successful one. We attracted more players to our club than in the previous year which is one obvious sign we are on the right track. The real litmus test for us will be whether or not we can continue this trend next year.

Off the field we have been brave enough to make some decisions and commitment to improve the club. Ed will go into a bit more detail into about the size of those decisions but it’s fair to say as a small club we invested a lot more back into the players than other clubs have, two highlights being the purchases of the SSG goal posts and providing professional coaching session for all of our players.

This has come as a result of the work of the Committee, in securing the funds and then actually going out and making it happen. The club as a whole owes the hard working committee a great deal of thanks. So, thanks for all the work you have done. A special mention to Ed and Michael for their efforts in two of the larger portfolios despite their own work loads outside the club. We wish them well next year.

The next round of thanks is to the various businesses that have provided us with support, some in the form of direct financial assistance, and some in the form of goods and services. All of these businesses have been recognised on our web site or at specific events. This support has allowed us achieve a lot of what we have and it would have been possible without the direct involvement of Geoff Charlsworth.

While it is appropriate that the Committee receives the recognition for the all good things that happen in the club we also need to take responsibility for things that haven’t gone so well. Probably the biggest mistake we made was not recognising the achievement of two of our players, Tully Mackay and Sam Robinson, who achieved 10 year’s service this year. This was a genuine mistake, and for that we deeply apologise. We do need to make sure that we show respect for the history of the club and those that have made the club a success over the long term. Our oversight of not inviting all life members to our presentation days was also something that we need to make sure doesn’t happen again next year.

Having said that I feel we have always acted in the best interests of our club, and we should be proud of what we have achieved, as should the players. For a small club fielding 5 teams being able to bring home 3 Grand Final Victories and a League Championship were great achievements. Congratulations to all of our teams, and the sportsmanship and competitiveness that they displayed throughout the year.

Item 3: Treasurer’s Report - Ed McKeiver

Income Statement and Balance Sheet Attached.

PROFIT & LOSS

Income = $39,120.39 (up 15%  from 2009 season)

Expenses = $37,559.90 (up 60% from 2009 Season)

So, 2010 Season Net Income = $1560.49  

2010 expenses were artificially high due to the carry-over of $3,358.81 (net) in bills from the 2009 Season that were paid out after the books closed last year (so they’re counted as this season’s expenses). Interestingly this season’s carry-over to next season will be a contribution of $144.94 from accounts payable. Taking this into account, the “adjusted” expenses for 2010 can be more accurately stated as $34,346.03 which results in an “adjusted” 2010 Season Net Income of $4,774.36 
Considering the Committee’s proactive recruitment/retention strategy (lower fees) & Reinvestment Strategy (Capex) in the 2010 season, this a great outcome. 

Significant Investments include:

· Portable Goals $2,347.40

· Gazebo $1997.00

· Container $2,442.00

· Coaching Clinics $1190

RVJFC FEE ANALYSIS

I have run the Fee Justification Analysis using the model provided from last year. On this basis, membership fees last season should have been closer to $115 for each of the 140 members (which would have yielded $16,000). As it was, our reduced fee program generated $11,315.00 from 2010 registrations resulting in a shortfall of $4785. This was a conscious decision and in hindsight Canteen Profits and Sponsorships made up for the fees shortfall and also helped fund the significant investments made during the season.

BALANCE SHEET

ASSETS = $42,624.40 
LIABILITIES = $1752.06  

NET ASSETS = TOTAL EQUITY = $40,872.34 (Up 4% from 2009 Season)

POINTS OF INTEREST 

· RVJFC has $17,146.78 on rolling 6 month Term Deposit

· Canteen Profit $5058.81 (68% Gross Profit Margin) – includes Gala Day Takings

· Fixed Assets increased by $6,131.75 following investments in Gazebo, Container & Portable Goals

· Sponsorships totaled $11,180.27 

· Flood Light Maintenance totaled $5,145.80 during the year and Electricity Costs doubled from the previous year to $1,500

· Total IJFA Expenses increased from $6,623.11 in 2009 to $8,263.23 in 2010 (an increase of 25%)

. 

Item 4
Election of Office Bearers and Ordinary Members of the Committee.

	Position
	Nominated
	Moved
	2nd
	Carried / Lost

	President and Public Officer
	Garry Luyten
	M. Benn
	M. Bell
	Carried

	Secretary
	Steve Smart
	E.McKeiver
	M. Bell
	Carried

	Treasurer
	VACANT
	
	
	

	Registrar
	Andrew Hardy
	S.Smart
	M. Bell
	Carried

	Equipment Coordinator
	Tony Maddox
	S.Smart
	M.Bell
	Carried

	Ground Coordinator
	Troy Bray
	A.Hardy
	M.Bell
	Carried

	Roo Ball (SSG) Coordinator
	Matt Bell
	S.Smart
	M.Benn
	Carried

	Canteen Coordinator
	Kerri Curren
	M.Benn
	M.Bell
	Carried

	Chief Ground Marshall
	VACANT
	
	
	

	Publicity Officer
	VACANT
	
	
	

	Fundraising / Sponsorships
	Jeff Charlsworth
	M.Bell
	S.Smart
	Carried

	Webmaster
	VACANT
	
	
	

	Referee Co-Ordinator
	M.Benn
	M.Bell
	S.Smart
	Carried

	General Committee Member
	L.Armstrong
	T.Bray
	M.Bell
	Carried

	General Committee Members
	VACANT
	
	
	


Need to find a Treasurer!!!!
Item 5 – Fee Structure
Motion: To set the fees for 2011 Season at $50 for Under 6 and 7; $90 for Under 8 and above. $10 discount for 2nd and 3rd children from the same family. New registrations to be provided free socks and shorts.
Moved: G.Luyten Seconded: M.Benn For: 9 Against: 3. Motion carried.
Item 6 – Strategies to Manage Ground Duties

Motion 1.

The Club will only apply for Friday night games where the team:

1/ Has a registered Coach and Manager

2/ Parents of the players in the team have agreed in writing to provide the following resources to manage each and every Friday night game. These resources are in addition to the Coach and Manager.

2 x Ground Marshals

1 x Canteen 

1 x BBQ.

3/ Manager draws up a roster at the start of the year for all parents to participate in.

Moved: G.Luyten. Seconded: M.Bell. For: All. Against: Nil. Motion Carried
Motion 2.

The one-team-for-a-day system used in 2010 will continue for 2011

Each team Manager is to draw up a roster to allocate parents ground duties.

Moved: G.Luyten. Seconded: E.McKeiver. For: All. Against: Nil. Motion Carried

Item 7 – General Business

Change of Banking Details

1. The Treasurer’s position is currently VACANT. Treasurer to be elected at the next General Meeting.

2. Kerri Curren is to remain as sole signatory to the IMB Everyday Account No. 200455562 (Canteen Account). Newly elected Treasurer to maintain internet access to the Canteen Account.

3. Add newly elected Treasurer as a signatory on the following IMB Accounts; 

                IMB Everyday Account No.011127042; 

                IMB Investment Account No. 011118331.  

4. The mailing address on all three IMB accounts listed above to be changed to newly elected Treasurer's home address.
5. Existing signatory, Garry Luyten, to remain as signatories on IMB accounts. Outgoing Treasurer Ed McKeiver to be removed as signatory on any and all IMB accounts. 

6. There will remain three signatories for the IMB Accounts, namely Garry Luyten, Stephen Smart, and the newly elected Treasurer. Two of these three signatories are required to endorse cheques.

MOTION: To accept changes to banking details as above.

Moved: E.McKeiver. Seconded: G.Luyten. For:  All, Against: Nil. Motion carried.

Item 8 - General Business

Ground Lighting Fees.

Teams to be invoiced prior to start of year detailing other items covered by the fee, ie shed / toilet supplies, line marking supplies, use of nets and flags, rubbish disposal. Note increase in electricity costs and extensive costs of repairs and upgrades to the lights.

Motion: To set fees at $450 for the season if paid before Round 2 of that team’s competition. $600 if paid after that date.

Moved: G.Luyten. Seconded: E.McKeiver. For: All. Against: Nil. Motion Carried.
Meeting Closed 9:30pm

Garry Luyten



President RVJFC
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The Cobras











Please address all correspondence to The Secretary PO Box 2057, Woonona East NSW 2517





President – Garry Luyten


Secretary – Michael Benn 


Treasurer – Ed McKeiver


A.B.N. -  44 236 154 847








Phone:  (02) 42 851654       
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